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Notes of the Meeting

Of the

 Patients Participation Group

Held on Wednesday  April 11th 2012

At The Colliery Surgery 

Present:





Apologies received from:
	Mr D Robinson
	Colliery
	
	Dr Tim Sheehan
	GP Principal

	Mrs J Hart
	Tickhill 
	
	Dr Kadambini Kumari
	GP Principal

	Mrs R Bacon
	Tickhill 
	
	Dr Manju Pande
	GP Principal

	Ms C M Barnes
	Tickhill 
	
	
	

	Mrs E Hobson
	Tickhill
	
	Mrs M Sheriden
	Tickhill 

	Mrs J Wilkinson
	Tickhill
	
	Mr W G Elliott
	Tickhill 

	
	
	
	Mrs T Elliott
	Tickhill 

	Dr David Fearns
	Senior GP Partner
	
	Mr S Johnson
	Tickhill 

	Dr Ian Saunders
	GP Principal
	
	Ms H Burke
	Tickhill 

	Graham Daniel
	Practice Manager
	
	
	

	Julie Dodd
	Deputy PM
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	Comments

	1.
Action

WGE
	David Robinson opened the meeting and reminded all members that the group had to operate within the original ground rules, which were agreed at the first meeting.  No breech of these rules will be accepted.
There have been 2 incidences of members of the PPG stating their views to reception staff.  David informed the group that all suggestions for procedures and policies at either practice must go through the group at meetings or to Julie and not via receptionists.  
Some members of the committee have not attended the last three meetings. A letter asking if they wished to resign from the committee but stay on the consultation group was read out and it was agreed that these should be posted out.
There has been interest from people in joining the group. We need a consultation group willing to be involved with questionnaires, information gathering and disseminating and to receive updates.  
It was agreed that letters of introduction to the consultation group should go out to all interested parties unless they prefer to work online, in which case they can complete the form online.
If resignations do occur from the committee then additional committee members can be co-opted from the group. 
It was agreed that full group meetings should be held twice a year.  One in Harworth/Bircotes and one in Tickhill. One of which would be the AGM.
Suggestions for venues were The Church Hall in Harworth to which Julie has a key and The Scout Hut or School Hall in Tickhill.
The Treasurer to cost these venues and report back at the next meeting.  
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	Matters Arising
David Robinson stated that all paperwork had now been completed for the Bank Account.  Graham Daniel stated that he would transfer money in as soon as he received notification from the Treasurer of an account number.
The minutes were accepted as a true record of the last meeting.
Proposed Mrs Mary Barnes
Seconded Mrs Emily Hobson.
Feedback from The Practice
Graham gave an update on the research done into alternative methods of booking appointments and the Display of Leaflets at The Colliery Site.
Two other practices in the area have agreed to share their experiences and the issues they encountered in using alternative booking methods.  This will take place in late April or May and Graham will feed back at the next meeting.
The Leaflet display holder has been fitted and stocked.  Julie and Graham were thanked for their work in bringing this about.
Feedback from the working groups
Group 1 Privacy
The group had four main suggestions 
· Installing ‘Hanging Acoustic Panels’ to break up sound such that conversation cannot be overheard. Information from a web site was passed on and it was agreed that this could be investigated. 
· Altering the direction of reception by extending into an L shape.  This was not considered to be viable as it would involve re-siting of the electrical fuse box and circuits.
· Provision of an area or room to allow confidential conversations with receptionists.  The practice already has such an area with seating and an occasional table situated in an alcove near the staircase.  It is possible to ask at reception for a private conversation or to phone in advance and do this.
Notices to this effect to be placed at reception if possible.
The height and width of the reception desk at Tickhill, were questioned as they were seen as a reason for raised and projected voices.  Graham explained that they are a measure to protect staff from physical abuse, which has happened in the past.  The open plan reception at The Colliery is not in the remit of the Practice as they do not own the premises.  
The question was asked as to whether we could find out if acoustic panels could be fitted at The Colliery.
Mrs Joyce Wilkinson asked if she could discuss the matter of Privacy at Tickhill Surgery Reception with someone from the Building Trade.  This was approved with feedback to be given at the next meeting.
Group 2 Telephone
 Bill Elliott had spoken at length with Graham Daniel to gain some understanding of the present system and staffing.
The group had discussed their response and sent a written report to David Robinson as a group member. However, as he had not attended the sub group meetings it was decided that the feedback from this group would be held over to the next meeting.
Group 3  Practitioner of choice / Practitioner within 48 hours
The group had:
· Asked questions of the assistant Practice Manager such that they had a little insight into the system used for booking and staffing appointments and clinics.

· Looked on the website and on the NHS site for information about the Practice.

They accepted that the Practice has a capacity issue.  The Practice agreed with this.
The group had 8 main ideas
· Thought that working patients should be able to book appointments on line in order to promote Privacy meet time constraints and fit with commuting.  This is already being investigated by the Practice.
· Considered if time savings could be made on consultations if patients did not have to repeat case history and saw the same doctor / nurse regarding one episode of illness.  This was thought to be impossible in practical terms and unnecessary as clear notes are made and read before each consultation.
· Where patients are trying to book with the practitioner who has an expertise in an area e.g. Dr Pande and ENT it was felt important to ask reception when they would be available and to explain why they were being requested.  Even then because of the pressure of appointments it could take a week or more to get such an appointment.
· In instances where a Practitioner wants to see a patient again within a week, fortnight or month they should pre-book an appointment.  The Practice are trying to increase this but state that they can only book where slots are available.

· It was suggested that in cases where the GP suggests the patient can revisit if they wish to do so and where the patient is happy to see that practitioner again, the GP could put a marker on the record card to show that they have agreed to see them i.e. Priority by colour code initials etc.  This is seen as unworkable as receptionists do not access the Patient’s Record Card and to do so would add waiting time for other patients.

· In order to see a preferred doctor or to see a practitioner within 48 hours, appointments across sites should be allowed (within a quota per day). This is happening especially during half day closures.

· Some patients are uncomfortable seeing any GP:- In these cases it was suggested that the receptionists suggest / encourage a family member or friend as a chaperone or supporter to attend with them.    The Practice already fully supports this, have two chairs in all consulting rooms and have notices encouraging this.  It was asked if these notices could be placed at reception or a notice could be added to the patient information board and put on the website.  

· Graham informed the group that all staff have received Chaperone Training.  This is not medical or emotional support but when pre-booked allows for another person in the room at the patient’s request.  

· Some patients want to avoid certain doctors.  Eg Gender, poor previous experience. The chaperone system may reduce this, however the sub group  recommended a publicized code of experience for all practitioners and patients  along the lines of what each patient’s experience should aim to be.   It can be phrased simply and should reflect what is expected from both sides.    If patients have a common expectation and a supporter with them, they may be more willing to see other practitioners.  The Practice were asked to consider this in terms of a simple ‘we will do this and not this and we will expect that you will do this and not this’ and to feed back to the group at the next meeting.

Following Feedback during the meeting the group were left with the following as Possible Targets

1. Online Booking of appointments

2. Patient experience charter 

3. Encouragement of patient supporters
Following this feedback members present were given copies of the recently published NHS Patient Experience Framework.  Copies are available on line, from Julie or will be available at the next meeting.
Graham explained that the NHS National Quality board provides a framework for the PPG to use when framing questions for the next survey.
In line with previous feedback these could be small questionnaires focused on specific areas.  To fit with our targets from the last survey it was suggested that the group consider the following points as our focus for the first small questionnaire, with a view to looking at question formats at the July Meeting.
1. Welcoming the involvement of family and friends 
2. Respect for patient-centred values, preferences and expressed needs
How do we Promote the Group to a wider Audience?
· David Robinson informed the group that articles about PPG activities had appeared in both Tickhill Today and Harworth Today magazines and had copies available to show the group.
· David had been in contact with Mrs Kitchen re a stall at the Scouts Gala to be held on Sat July 7th 2012 on Tickhill Recreation Ground.  Cost £10 per stall (which must be provided by the stall holder.) 
The group were asked for a number of people to man the stall, give out information and sign up people for our extended group.  Emily volunteered but needs help so this item will be raised again at the next meeting when more members are present.
· Having discussed the need for a wider membership group Graham was asked to look at the message on the Patient Information Board to ensure it is clear about how to join the wider group.
·  Jan and Julie will work together on a letter to get information out to patients who express an interest.
Any Other Business
1. David reminded the committee that one of the functions of the group was to raise awareness about health issues and asked if Louise Robson could speak briefly at the next meeting on cancer campaigns and the community champions initiative.  The group agreed to no more than 15 minutes at the start of the next meeting.  It was suggested that she together with other Health organisations may like to attend the Gala on our stand if we went ahead.  David was asked to find out if Louise would be interested in this and Jan volunteered to contact Weston Park.
2. Mary Barnes raised the issue of comfort, dignity, ease and speed of use, of the chairs provided in the Nurses consulting rooms.  She requested some chairs with arms such that elderly patients could get up and down more readily.  The point was made that a large proportion of the patients visiting the nurses are elderly.  Graham responded that the practice had done a count of chairs in consulting rooms and was going through a costing exercise on replacing these.   The point was made that at the Colliery Surgery the Nurses use a wide variety of rooms according to availability.
The practice was asked to consider providing some chairs with arms but not all at once. An offer to help raise money was made by Mrs Barnes.
Date of next Meeting     Wednesday May 23rd 2012 at the Tickhill Surgery 6.15
Apologies to one of the following
Jan Hart                                           familyhart@yahoo.com    
David Robinson                              davmags@aol.com
Julie Dodd                                     Julie.dodd@nhs.net
Or by telephone to either surgery.



